MINUTES - WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD           MARCH 8, 2022    


WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD

555 CR 519, BELVIDERE, NEW JERSEY

MINUTES

MARCH 8, 2022
The regular meeting of the White Township Planning Board was held on Tuesday, March  8, via Zoom.   Present were: Timothy Matthews, Michael Grossmann, Robert Mackey, Anne Skoog, Nevitt Duveneck, Joan Schnieber, Chanda Collom, Richard Nieuwenhuis, and Drew Kiszonak.  Board Members Absent: Joseph Phillips and David Pritchard.   Also present:  Board Attorney Tara St. Angelo, Conflict Engineer Andrew Holt, Traffic Consultant Joe Fishinger, Karst Consultant Ira Sasowsky, and IT Consultant Chris Opalenik, who then provided the Zoom instructions/procedures for this evening's meeting.                                 

CALL TO ORDER:

   Chairman Matthews called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  He stated that the meeting is being held in accordance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”, with adequate notice to    the appropriate newspapers and posting on the Township bulletin board and Township Website.          

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
   Mr. Matthews opened the meeting to the public.  
   Tom Bodolsky questioned the status of the "culling" of documents in the Jaindl online folder, which was agreed to at last month's meetings.  Ms. St. Angelo addressed the folders on the website that are organized by date.  Mr. Bodolsky stated that there are older documents, which are still applicable and are to be considered.  Mr. Sposaro stated that there are older documents that are still applicable and are available for the public as required.  Ms. Schneiber stated her concerns and confusion over the grouping of the online documents.  It was agreed to try and reorganize/regroup the documents.    
    With there being no further public comment, the meeting was closed to the public

MINUTES:

   The minutes of the Special Meeting of January 31, 2022, were distributed to all the Board Members prior to the meeting.

   Ms. Skoog made the motion to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by Ms. Collom.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor, except for Mr. Mackey and Mr. Duveneck, who abstained.   

   VOTE:    7   AYES

   The motion carried.

    The minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 8, 2022 were distributed to all the Board Members prior to the meeting.   Ms. Skoog made the motion to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by Ms. Schneiber.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor, except for Mr. Mackey, Mr. Duveneck, and Ms. Collom, who abstained.  

   VOTE:    6   AYES

   The motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:
   #796   Michael Vande Vrede, Block 30, Lots 8 and 8.0
   Ms. St. Angelo stated that the Board became aware that the minor subdivision approval 
has expired; however, the Board has not received a written request from the Applicant and she suggested that the Board defer action on this matter until the next meeting.   
   #790 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lot 16 (Phase 1 Site Plan) 

   #792 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Site Plan)
   #791 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Subdivision) 

   Mr. Grossman continues to be recused from the applications.  Anthony Sposaro, Esq. was present on behalf of the Applicant and he reviewed where the Board left off at the last meeting.   

   Joseph Vuich was present and he acknowledged that he was still under oath and he gave a overview of Phase II.  He stated that the County took action at their meeting and he reviewed their design concern and he continued to review the proposal.  He stated that his testimony for Phase I is applicable and shared for the Phase II project.  Mr. Sposaro addressed the wall mounted light fixtures.  Ms. St. Angelo read Mr. Sposaro's letter, dated 2/17/22, into the record.  Mr. Matthews stated that he still has some concerns and Mr. Sposaro stated that they will bring back Mr. Stuart to address lighting and alternatives.  The Board Members then questioned future testimony and the experts/witnesses that will be coming back to provide testimony.  Mr. Duveneck questioned the sight line profiles.  The Applicants stated that they can address that; however, it was addressed in prior testimony.  Mr. Vuich displayed the overall site plan drawing, sheet 10, of phase II and he described the onsite traffic flow.  Mr. Matthews stated that he has operation questions, which Mr. Sposaro stated that they will address in the future.  Ms. Schneiber and Mr. Mackey questioned and commented on the site preparation/construction on the project.  Mr. Duveneck asked if the Applicant has ever approached the neighboring properties regarding the purchase of their property.               

   The hearing was then opened to the public.

   Tom Bodolsky deferred his questions allowing other members of the public to ask their questions first. 
   Chris Amato asked an operation question and the he asked if the Goodwill Fire Company providing a letter of acceptance or a letter of approval.  He also questioned snow removal.                

   Julia Somers, Executive Director of NJ Highlands Coalition, questioned the parking, banked parking, stormwater, the possible tenant, and the karst limestone, which was addressed by the Applicants.  
   Tom Bodolsky stated his concern that he has many questions and many are storm water related.  Mr. Sposaro stated that the storm water questions should be held to a future meeting.  Mr. Bodolsky questioned a plan that was previously presented showing the cross easements, proposed improvements on Lot 14, volume of rock cut, blasting, wells, and dams.  He then proceeded to ask questions regarding operations, storage trailers, prior testimony, and Foul Rift Road, which the Applicants addressed.   

   Gail Howard asked why there are two proposals rather than one proposal, which was addressed by Mr. Sposaro.      
   With there being no further public questions, the hearing was closed to the public.  

   Mr. Sposaro stated that they have concluded for this evening.  He then reviewed the testimony to be provided at the next meeting. The Board confirmed that an extension of time has been granted to the end of April.  Ms. St. Angelo reviewed the remaining testimony to be provided.  Mr. Sposaro also addressed the loose ends.  
   Mr. Grossman resumed his position on the Board.  

MEMORIALIZING RESOLUTION:

     #799   8 Mill Road, LLC, Block 42, Lots 3 & 4-Minor Subdivision/Lot Line 

             Adjustment
   Mr. Mackey made the motion to adopt the Resolution.  Motion seconded by Ms. Schneiber.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor, except for Mr. Duveneck, who abstained.      
   VOTE:   8   AYES

   The motion carried.

OTHER BUSINESS:

   The Board then discussed whether to hold the April meeting via Zoom or in person.  It was agreed to hold the meeting via Zoom.  

CORRESPONDENCE: 
Matarazzo Solar Farm                              . Letter dated 2-23-22, EcolSciences, Inc, 

                                                                                   Re:  LOI  

CEP Renewables                                        . Letter dated 2-15-22, EcolSciences, Inc. 

                                                                       Re:  LOI

Kathleen Enz-Finken                                . Letter dated 2-17-22, PK  Environmental

                                                                       Re:  General Permit   
Becrett                                                        .  Letter dated 3-1-22, WCPB, Re: Extension

Jaindl                                                          .  Letter dated 3-3-22, WCPB, Re: Disapproval 

                                                                     . Letter dated 3-3-22, WCPB, Re: Disapproval  

BILLS: 

Colliers Engineering-General                                                                     165.00   PBOE

Colliers Engineering-8 Mill Road                                                               625.02   Escrow

Colliers Engineering-Vande Vrede                                                             165.00   Escrow 

Suburban Consulting-Jaindl

             


           36.25   Escrow

Suburban Consulting-Jaindl                                                                        516.25   Escrow Suburban Consulting-Jaindl                                                                           36.25   Escrow 

Suburban Consulting-Foul Rift                                                                     72.50   Escrow 

Gebhardt & Kiefer-General                                                                       1099.65   PBOE

Gebhardt & Kiefer-8 Mill Road                                                                  132.00   Escrow

Gebhardt & Kiefer-Chamberlain-East                                                           49.50   Escrow 

Gebhardt & Kiefer-Foul Rift                                                                       412.50   Escrow 

Gebhardt & Kiefer-Litigation                                                                      297.00   PBOE

Gebhardt & Kiefer-Jaindl                                                                            363.00   Escrow

Gebhardt & Kiefer-Chamberlain-West                                                         49.50   Escrow  

Sasowsky-Jaindl                                                                                         1938.75   Escrow

Bright View Engineering-Jaindl                                                                 1000.00  Escrow                                                                                  

   In a motion made by Ms. Collom and seconded by Ms. Schneiber, the bills were approved.  In a voice vote, all were in favor, except for Mr. Mackey, who abstained.     

   VOTE:   8   AYES

   The motion carried.

OTHER:

   The Board Secretary confirmed that the special meeting on March 30th will be held at the Municipal Building.  
            ADJOURNMENT:   
   With no further business to discuss, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:19 p.m. In a voice vote, all were in favor.
Respectfully Submitted:

Alfia Schemm

Board Secretary
 4/11/22
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